

July Meeting Highlights


Thirty-two Waterways members & guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the July 9th luncheon meeting.  Jack English, WAP Chair, was unable to attend the meeting.  Bill Porter welcomed guests Kimberly Campbell of the National Weather Service and speaker Jim Orgill of the Transportation Security Administration.

Bill notified the membership that a Waterways Board meeting was held on Tuesday, July 8th and presented the following information:
· The Association is financially strong and with membership maintained at 61 companies.

· The Association has created an Education Subcommittee chaired by Daria Schwartz of Ingram Barge along with committee members:  Dan Lacek of the Gateway Clipper Fleet and John Dillner of Dillner Storage.  In conjunction with contacting all local high schools and VoTech Schools Guidance Counselors Offices, a page on the Waterways website has been created for member companies to post employment opportunities.  Unfortunately, only a few companies have chosen to participate in this project.  Anyone interested in posting information should contact Daria Schwartz of Ingram Barge directly at daria.schwartz@ingram.com.

· The annual Man Overboard Seminar is scheduled for July 24, 2008 at the Campbell Transportation landing in Dunlevy, PA.  Registration for member companies’ employees is complimentary.  Information regarding the seminar can be obtained from the website at www.wapgh.org.

Coast Guard News
LT Matt Meskun reported on the following:
· CDR Wischmann is attending a Commander’s Conference with all of the Unit Commanders and Officers-in-Charge within Sector Ohio Valley, and sends his regards.  
· LT Meskun confirmed that LCDR Russ Holmes has completed his three-year assignment in Pittsburgh and has started his Permanent Change of Station, moving on to an assignment at the Northern Command in Colorado Springs, CO.  LCDR Scott Higman has arrived to MSU Pittsburgh assigned as the Executive Officer.  LCDR Higman will be attending the August meeting.
· LT Meskun informed the membership that Civilian Port Security Specialist Dave Morgan has received an involuntary activation as a Coast Guard Reservist, and will be going to Sector North Carolina for a one-year assignment.  Dave Morgan was present at the meeting and notified the membership that his email will remain the same during this term.  The Coast Guard will fill his position with a temporary civilian to fill the vacant position.

Army Corps of Engineers
Richard Lockwood presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
National Weather Service
   
William Drzal presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
James McCarville reported on the following:
· The State of the Infrastructure event held on July 3rd was extremely successful and the Waterways membership was thanked for their support of this event.  Representatives John Murtha, Tim Murphy and Jason Altmire provided passionate presentations regarding the importance of the waterways system.  Representative Murtha promised to do what it takes to fix the Mon River project funding.
· On October 4th, the City of Pittsburgh celebrates its 250 birthday.  A vessel event has been planned along with a fireworks display.  Anyone interested should contact Jim at the Port of Pittsburgh.
Navigation Committee Report
  
Michael Somales informed the membership that the email distribution notification for navigational issues appears to be working following the recent high water event producing no incidents.

Jim McCarville requested information from Mike on total cost estimation for a 17-day lockage interruption including delay costs.  Mike will work with Bill Porter to provide some basic information to the Port of Pittsburgh.  

Legislative Committee Report

Mark Devinney thanked everyone for their attendance at State of the Infrastructure event.  

State Senator Jim Ferlo held a gathering with various river interests regarding the state of the infrastructure with COL Crall and Jim McCarville as speakers.

National Waterways Foundation completed a study on the efficiency of water transportation compared to rail and truck.  It highlights safety issues, lower emissions, fewer spills and overall savings.  If you are interested, contact Barry Palmer at Waterways Council.

The following funding information was provided:

· 40.8 million for Lower Mon Project (efficient spending limit)
· 25.8 million for Emsworth Project

· The lockage fee proposal appears to be a dead issue at this time.  However, it still needs to be monitored.

· The Inland Waterways Trust Fund recovery could include a raise in diesel fuel taxes.  

Speaker
Jim Orgill of the Transportation Security Administration presented an update on TWIC Implementation process.  Mobile enrollment centers have been very successful processing around 25 people per day.
Anyone seeking additional information can contact Jim at 202-329-9834 or james.orgill@dhs.gov.

August Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for August 13, 2008 at 911th Air Force Base Picnic Shelter. Cost of the luncheon will be $20. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon.  The 911th Air Force Base is a secured facility and I will be required to obtain the last four digits of your social security number.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, August 7th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.  
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

911th Air Force Base Picnic Shelter
August 13, 2008 at Noon
Luncheon: 

  Picnic Lunch

Hamburgers, Hot Dogs & Fried Chicken


Variety of Salads


Selection of Cookies

Cost:
$20/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Last Four Digits of Social Security Number:  ______________

Please respond by Thursday, August 7th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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